Screening for Developmental Delay or Autism
Developmental Delay

“Screening” a child’s development can offer a quick view of whether there may be a delay, or that the child is mostly learning new skills at the same time as other children his or her age.  The score on a screening instrument can tell if the child needs a full evaluation to provide more detail about developmental skills.
There are a variety of screening tools available.  One that is frequently used in Connecticut is the Ages and Stages Questionnaires (ASQ).  Families may enroll in a free developmental monitoring program offered by the State of Connecticut by calling 1-800-505-7000.  The parent completes a questionnaire about their child’s abilities and mails it to the Child Development Infoline.  CDI scores it, and tells the parent if their child is learning new skills as expected for his age, or – if an area of development seems to be slow -- offers a comprehensive evaluation by a Birth to Three team.
Autism
The Academy of Pediatrics recommends that all children be screened for autism spectrum disorders at 18 and 24 months of age.  All children referred to Birth to Three because of concerns about their development who have reached the age of 16 months are also screened for autism.  Birth to Three evaluators frequently use the Modified Checklist for Autism in Toddlers (M-CHAT) to screen for autism.  If the screen results indicate the need for a full evaluation, the child is then referred to one of the Birth to Three autism specific programs.  

Screening results may be reported at the time of referral if parent consent has been given.  This can reduce possible duplication of screening items, especially if the M-CHAT has already been completed, saving time for the parent.













